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We live at 96 Priory Rd and we are next door to 98a

We are writing to object to the current planning application for 98a Priory Road(application ref. 

2015/1302/P). The proposal significantly increases the bulk and scale of the existing property and has a 

detrimental impact on the historic streetscape of detached houses and the current relationship between 

the coach house and our house.

The proposed first floor extension will  also reduce the separation between the coach house and 96 

Priory Road, turning the properties into a set of terraced houses. We feel that this is both detrimental to 

the historic nature of the coach house and has a significant impact on how our house reads as a 

detached house on the street. The addition bulk also creates a greater sense of enclosure for the rear 

gardens by blocking views out between the two properties.

We currently have planning permission for an obscured, fire rated window in our flank wall to allow 

natural daylight into the centre of our house at first floor level. The proposed increase in height will 

block this window and prevent the possibility of us gaining natural daylight.

Thank you for your time in considering our deep concerns, if we can be of further help  please let us 

know. Yours sincerely, Denis and Lesley Aaronson

96 Priory Rd

West Hampstead

London NW63NT

Page 1 of 61


